
FEBRUARY 1970 

President Howard McMullen, Washtenaw County Plumbing, Heating and Cooling Contractors 
Association, is pleased to announce that Robert J. Fair is the new assistant secretary-treasurer of 
their association. Welcome aboard, Bob Fair.  

NOVEMBER 1970 

Howard McMullen, president, Washtenaw County Association, 
reports the following contributions made by their local association. 1- 
$2,000.00 to the Ypsilanti Junior Football League (several months back a 
$2,000.00 check was presented to the Ann Arbor Junior Football 
League). 2- The Association paid for all mechanical work done in the Ann 
Arbor Home Building Industry Program. This program is composed of 
Junior and Senior High School Students in the Ann Arbor area working 
co-op. 3- $85.00 to the Ann Arbor Jaycees Soap Box Derby. 4- $500.00 
to the Michigan Health & Safety Institute for various areas of industry 
improvement. Many thanks to President Howard McMullen and Bob Fair 
for this fine report.  

Thomas A. Gallagher has been appointed president of the Washtenaw 
County Association of Contractors, Inc., effective October 26, 1970, according to chairman of the 
Board Henry S. Landau. Mr. Gallagher has been active in home and apartment building and land 
development business in Ann Arbor for over 20 years working in an executive capacity for S. 
Brooks Barron, builder, Barron Development Company, Arbor Heights Building Corporation. Mr. 
Gallagher welcomes comments and suggestions from members regarding the direction of the 
WCAC. Robert J. Fair, who held the post since January 5, 1970, will be working in a similar 
capacity in the San Francisco area.  

 


